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DOUBLE-QUICK 11 is a concentrated contact insecticide formulated
with pyrethrins and a synergist in a highly refined mineral oil
base. DOUBLE-QUICK 11 is especially designed for use in steam
vaporizers, compressed-air sprayers, heat-generated fogging
machines and sprayers that produce extremely fine particle sizes.
DOUBLE-QUICK 11, when used as directed, is recommended for use in
bakeries, wholesale groceries, bottling plants, restaurants, and
other industries that require a nonstaining insecticide. 
DOUBLE-QUICK 11 is a concentrated insecticide scientifically
formulated for control of the exposed stages of cockroaches,



certain insects infesting stored food product areas, silverfish,
flies, mosquitoes, wasps, gnats, small flying moths, waterbugs,
crickets, spiders, ticks, and centipedes. 

DIRECTIONS FOR USE: 

For exposed stages of granary weevils, confused flour beetles,
angoumois grain moths, indian meal moths, cadelles, rust red
flour beetles, saw-toothed grain beetles, spider beetles, grain
mites, rice weevils infesting stored food product areas: Clean
areas to be sprayed, especially cracks, crevices, and around
machinery. To spray food storage areas, remove food products from
shelves and racks. Spray these areas thoroughly with DOUBLE-QUICK
11 and replace food products. For packaged food, spray in such a
manner that a light mist will fall upon the packages. For food
products in sacks, spray thoroughly between and around the sacks,
paying particular attention to all cracks, crevices, walls, and
any other places that might offer shelter to the insects. Contact
as many insects as possible. After all the local areas of storage
have been sprayed, close all windows and doors. Thoroughly fog
the entire storage area, being extremely careful that all open
food products are covered. Wet surfaces of the storage area
thoroughly after thorough cleanup and prior to filling with
grain. Do not apply directly to grain or oil bearing seeds. After
10 to 20 minutes, sweep up and destroy all fallen insects. Repeat
spraying at least once a week or when re-infestation becomes
evident. When the actual stored food product is infested, use
fumigation or other effective methods using an approved product
intended for this specific purpose. 

To treat unloading, handling, and processing areas: Spray the
conveying, processing, and handling equipment as well as around
the base of heavy machinery and equipment. After 10 to 20
minutes, remove dead insects and run equipment to aerate before
beginning operations. 

For roaches, silverfish, crickets, spiders, ticks, centipedes:
Direct spray in such a manner as to penetrate all cracks,
crevices, and other hiding places. Thoroughly fog around shelves,
under sinks, refrigeration equipment, dishwashing machines, and
bottle washers. Treat all returned bottle cartons and cases.
Contact as many insects as possible. For badly infested areas,
spray daily. During summer months, spraying twice a week is
advisable. Do not remain in treated areas. Ventilate the area
after treatment is completed. 

For flies, mosquitoes, wasps, gnats, small flying moths: Close
all doors and windows before spraying. Direct spray toward the
ceiling and continue spraying until area is thoroughly fogged.
After 10 to 20 minutes, sweep up and destroy all fallen insects.



Repeat spraying as often as necessary Do not remain in treated
areas. Ventilate the area after treatment is completed. 

Wasp nests: Spray directly on insects, nests, and hiding places.
Application should be made in late evening (if possible) when
wasps return to their nests. 

FOR USE ON ANIMALS: To protect against horn flies, house flies,
mosquitoes, and gnats: Mix 1.26 litres (42.5 ozs) DOUBLE-QUICK II
with sufficient oil to equal 3.78 litres (1 gal.) Of diluted
spray. Apply a light mist sufficient to wet the tips of the hair
on beef and dairy cattle, horses, and dogs.  Do not spray on face
or genitals.

To protect against stable flies, horse flies, and deer flies:
Apply the above dilution at 59 mL (2 ozs) per individual animal
for adult beef cattle, dairy cattle, and horses to sufficiently
wet the hair, but not to soak the hide. Repeat this application
once or twice daily or as needed to give continued protection. To
control the motile stages of blood sucking lice on beef and dairy
cattle, apply the diluted spray to thoroughly wet the hair. Use
59 mL (2 ozs) or less per animal and repeat every 2 to 3 weeks as
required. 

PESTICIDE DISPOSAL: 

1. Rinse the emptied container thoroughly and add the rinsings
to the spray mixture in the tank.

2. Follow provincial instructions for any required additional
cleaning of the container prior to its disposal.

3. Make the empty container unsuitable for further use.
4. Dispose of the container in accordance with provincial

requirements.
5. For information on the disposal of unused, unwanted product

and the cleanup of spill, contact the provincial regulatory
agency or the Manufacturer.

PRECAUTIONS: HAZARDS TO HUMANS AND DOMESTIC ANIMALS.

NOTE: Do not spray directly into foodstuffs. Use in food
processing plants only when the plant is not in operation. Foods
should be removed or covered during treatment. All food
processing surfaces should be removed or thoroughly cleaned
before using. When using the product in these areas, apply only
when the facility is not in operation. Do not treat bulk grain
products. Remove pets and birds and cover fish aquariums before
spraying.

CAUTION: Harmful if swallowed. Do not breathe spray mist. Avoid
contact with skin, eyes, or clothing. Wash arms, hands, and face



with soap and water after handling and before eating and smoking.
In case of contact, immediately flush eyes or skin with plenty of
water. Get medical attention if irritation persists.

ENVIRONMENTAL HAZARDS: This pesticide is toxic to wildlife. Do
not apply directly to water, or to areas where surface water is
present or to intertidal areas below the mean high water mark. Do
not contaminate water by cleaning of equipment or disposal of
waste. Apply this pesticide only as specified on the label.

PHYSICAL OR CHEMICAL HAZARD: Do not use or store near heat or
open flame.

FIRST AID: If swallowed.- DO NOT induce vomiting. Contains
petroleum distillates. Call a physician or Poison Control Centre
immediately. If inhaled,remove to fresh air. If on skin: Remove
contaminated clothing and wash affected areas with soap and
water. If in eyes: Flush eyes with plenty of water. Get medical
attention if irritation persists.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION: Contains petroleum distillates.
Vomiting may cause aspiration pneumonia.

NOTICE TO USER:

This control product is to be used only in accordance with the
directions on this label.  It is an offence under the Pest
Control Products Act to use a control product under unsafe
conditions.

NOTICE TO BUYER:

Seller’s guarantee shall be limited to the terms set out on the
label and subject thereto.  The buyer assumes the risk to persons
or property arising from the use or handling of this product and
accepts the product on that condition.

See Material Safety Data Sheet for more Information. To reorder,
call TOLL FREE: 1-800-387-1784

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not



liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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